Rtapalli Vidyapitha Shraddha Scholarship Examination Subject- English, Phase I February 17, 2019

Time – 1hour 15min F.M. – 75

(1) Write in Odia the meaning of the following sentences:

 $[10 \times 2]$

Here are the meanings of some of the difficult words:

nourish - ପୋଷଣ କରିବା, ପରିପୂଷ୍ଟ କରିବା, ideal - ଆଦର୍ଶ, environment - ପରିବେଶ , enrich - ସମୂଦ୍ଧ କରିବା,

Just like our mother, our motherland Bharata has **nourished** us all from birth. It has nourished our body with good food and pure air. It has nourished our mind with great thoughts and **ideals**. With "Sarve bhavantu sukhinah," she has taught us to wish everyone well. With "Tamaso ma jyotir gamaya," she has taught us to search for light and knowledge in darkness. We have learnt from her to treat every human being equally. She has also taught us to respect man, animal, and our **environment**. "Vasudhaiba kutumbakam," is her teaching to treat the whole world as a family. The land that has **enriched** our hearts and minds with such noble thoughts is, like our mother, a Devi before our eyes. Long ago, Sri Rama told his brother Lakshmana that mother and motherland are greater than heaven.

(2) Read the following passage and answer the questions below:

We do *work* when we apply a force to move an object. We need energy to do any work. We get our energy from our food. Plants and vegetables store energy from sunlight. Our sun gets its energy by combining hydrogen (ଉଦଜାନ) to make helium (ହିଲିୟମ). That energy comes to us as light. In about 500 crore years, our sun will become so big that its **edge** (boundary) will be very close to earth. We have nothing to worry about, but a lot to learn.

Answer the following questions in English based on the above passage: [6 points]

(i) Who do you think is doing the work when a mango falls?

(1 points)

(ii) Is it possible to make a lot of energy from a gas?

- (1 points)
- (iii) Do you think there will be life on our earth in five hundred crore years? (1 points)
- (iv) Explain in three to four sentences how we get energy from hydrogen. (1)

(3points)

(3) Translate the following sentences into English.

[7x2]

ଆମ ଗାଁ ପାଖରେ ଗୋଟେ ବିରାଟ ଜଗନ୍ନାଥ ମନ୍ଦିର ଅଛି । ତୁମ ବାର୍ଷିକ ପରୀକ୍ଷା କେବେ? ଏଥର ଖରାଛୁଟିରେ ମୁଁ ମାମୁଁଘର ବୁଲିବାକୁ ଯିବି । ଆଈଙ୍କୁ କେବେଠୁଁ ଦେଖିନି । ତୁମର ପିୟ ବ୍ୟାଡମିଣ୍ଟନ ଖେଳାଳୀ କିଏ? ମୋତେ ଗପବହି ପଢିବାକୁ ଭଲ ଲାଗେ । କାଳିଦାସ ଆମଦେଶର ସବୁଠାରୁ ଖ୍ୟାତନାମା କବି ।

(4) Make sentences using any seven of the following:

[7x2]

love, courage, whatever, happiness, instead of, greatness, desire, humble, regularly

(5) Correct the mistakes in the following sentences.

[5]

(i) Do your school has a garden? (i) I first went to meet my grandmother after I reach our village. (iii) Their is a pond behind the back of our school. (iv) Why did you sent for him? (v) I do not know where is your school.

(6) Write in Odia the meaning of the following sentences:

 $[8 \times 2]$

mourn – ଶୋକ କରିବା, ଶୋକାଭିଭତ ହେବା

Our country has been **mourning** for the last several days after many of our soldiers lost their lives in Kashmir. It is a time for prayer and fasting. We must stand by our soldiers who sacrifice their lives to defend our motherland. However, doing just this is not good enough. We must take an oath to grow up as good human beings and contribute to mankind. You can become a scientist, a soldier, or an engineer to take our country forward. You can become a doctor and serve our people or become a teacher and build our future. Or, if you have a poet in you, let your poems inspire one and all.